

# ANGEL'S PUBLIC SCHOOL SAMPLE PAPER

# PERIODIC TEST – I SESSION 2025 – 26 CLASS – VI

TIME: 1 hr.: 30 min.

General instructions.

(a) Section – A Reading Skills

(b) Section – B Writing Skills

(c) Section – C Grammar

(d) Section – D Literature Textbook

Total

M.M = 40

M.M = 40

15

40

#### <u>SECTION – A</u> (READING)

#### 1. Read the passage carefully and answer the questions that follow.

(1x5=5)

Cheese is one of the most popular ingredients used the world over. There are 18 distinct types of cheese, depending upon the kind of milk and the way the milk is processed. The simplest type of cheese is paneer, or cottage cheese. Milk is heated and curdled by adding lemon juice or vinegar. Then the excess whey or liquid is drained out and the cheese is pressed into blocks that are eaten fresh or fried and added to curries.

Some types of cheese are made by using animal rennet to curdle the milk. Others contain vegetable rennet, extracted from a species of thistle. Rennet is also manufactured chemically in the laboratory There is even kind of fungus that is fermented to mimic rennet. Some cheeses are ripened by deliberately injecting special moulds and bacteria. The bacteria creates holes or rinds on the surface of the cheese. Moulds ripen the cheese internally and form blue veins to produce a distinctive flavour. Besides cow and buffalo milk, cheese can be made from the milk of sheep, goats, camels, mares, jennies, yaks and even reindeer.

About 5.5 liters of whole milk are required to make half a kilo of cheese. So cheese contains the nutrients found in milk in a concentrated form. Cheese is a good source of protein, vitamins A, B 12, D and minerals like calcium, phosphorus and zinc.

# (a) Answer the following questions.

- (i) Which cheese is considered the simplest one?
- (ii) How is cottage cheese prepared?
- (iii) What is the role of the bacteria and the moulds in cheese preparation?
- (iv) Name some animals whose milk is used to prepare cheese.
- (v) What type of nutrients are obtained from cheese?

## <u>SECTION – B</u> (WRITING)

2. Write an essay on either 'My Dream Career 'Or' A Memorable Experience' in about 150 words.

# SECTION - C (GRAMMAR)

<u> </u>	
3. Identify Principal Clause from the following sentences.	(3x1=3)
(a) We would not go because it rained.	
(b) You can become a good dancer , if you practice.	
(c) Speak loudly so that everyone can hear you.	
4. State whether each of following sentences is Assertive, Interrogative, Imperative or Exc	lamatory.
, , , ,	(3x1=3)
(a) Rama enjoys dancing.	,
(b) Has everyone finished the work?	
(c) Always obey your elders.	
5. Pick out the Predicate from the following sentences.	(3x1=3)
(a) Suhana goes to the temple on Mondays.	( /
(b) Her husband works in a bank.	
(c) Ruskin Bond has written several stories.	
6. Write the correct collective noun for each of the following.	(3x1=3)
(a) a of players	(6/11 - 6)
(b) a of books	
(c) a of fish	
7. Write down the possessive form of the following.	(3x1=3)
(a) The life of a soldier	( /
(b) The bag of Meena	
(c) The land of my brother	
SECTION – D (LITERATURE)	
8. Give meanings	(4x1=4)
(a) database (b) dawning on his face (c) a running log (d) comprised	,
9. Answer the following questions.	(3x2=6)
(a) What was Debu doing when his father came?	,
(b) When and where the clay tablets were found?	
(c) What changes had been made to the railroad car to turn it into a classroom?	
10. State whether the following statements are (T) true or (F) false.	(5x1=5)
(a) The government accountant mentioned worked at an excavation site in Iraq.	,
(b) Debu asked Mika what a horse was because he had never seen a horse before.	
(c) In the poem 'Dear Santa, Did You Get My Tweet 'the child has communicated with Santa	a through
Facebook.	ŭ
(d) Tomoe Gakuen was the name of a student.	
(e) Totto- chan stopped singing when the other students had all come in.	